
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

May 18, 2022 

 

Honorable Andrew Joyce, Chairman 

Albany County Legislature 

112 State Street, Room 710 

Albany, New York 12207 

   

Dear Chairman Joyce: 

 

The Office of the Albany County Executive is requesting the Legislature adopt the determination under 

SEQR that the proposed Albany County Solar Array project will not have a significant impact on the 

environment.  The project consists of a lease of approximately 5 acres of County-owned property at 897 

Watervliet Shaker Road to Siemens Industries LLC for the installation of a 1.87MW solar farm that will 

produce power for Albany County through a power purchase agreement.  

 

The project was determined to be a Type I Action under SEQRA due to the location of the site within the 

Watervliet Shaker Historic District and the County took steps to establish lead agency, coordinate a 

review with involved agencies, and complete all necessary site studies. As part of its review process the 

County has reviewed Part 1 of the Full Environmental Assessment Form and comments from the State 

Historic Preservation Office (SHPO). The County also completed a viewshed analysis, Phase 1 

Archaeological Investigation, landscape plan, tree inventory, carbon sequestration analysis and a draft 

site plan.  

 

In consultation with SHPO, an historic preservation mitigation plan was developed to offset the potential 

visual impacts of this project.  The measures were incorporated into the project and included in a Letter 

of Resolution (LOR). These measures include: (1) Document the site in its current condition; (2) Fund 

the replacement of the roof of the Meeting House on the Church Family site at a cost of up to $35,000 to 

be paid by Siemens Industry Inc.; (3) Use pollinator plants and native grasses in and around the perimeter 

fence of the solar array. These plants will help screen the array from drivers on Watervliet Shaker Rd. 

and multi-use path users. Based on these and other factors, we are requesting the Legislature adopt the 

determination under SEQR that the project will not have a significant impact on the environment. 

 

If you should have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

 

 

Sincerely 

 

 

Daniel P. McCoy 

Albany County Executive 

 

 

 

 

DANIEL P. MCCOY 
COUNTY EXECUTIVE 

 

COUNTY OF ALBANY 
OFFICE OF THE EXECUTIVE 

112 STATE STREET, ROOM 1200 

ALBANY, NEW YORK   12207-2021 

(518) 447-7040  - FAX   (518) 447-5589 
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DANIEL C. LYNCH, ESQ. 
DEPUTY COUNTY EXECUTIVE 

 



 

cc: Hon. Dennis Feeney, Majority Leader 

 Hon. Frank Mauriello, Minority Leader 

 Rebekah Kennedy, Majority Counsel 

 Arnis Zilgme, Minority Counsel 

 


